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Work Group 5 Responsibilities
Work Group 5 was responsible for Action 6 and Action 7.  Pursuant to Action 6 a professional assessment will be conducted to define and segment energy efficiency jobs from other green economy jobs, establish skill standards and identify job classifications that can be used throughout the Northwest.  Several studies have recently been completed or are currently underway that will likely be valuable in informing the assessment.  A clearinghouse needs to be identified or created to house study data, best practices in recruitment and retention and job openings.  Under Action 7 a regional energy efficiency workforce initiative will be funded to develop training programs and curriculum to meet industry needs and expand and coordinate regional programs currently underway. 

Work Group 5 Activity
The Work Group 3 Co-Chairs (Cal Shirley, Pat Egan and Phil Jones) have continued to develop the strategies needed to accomplish Action 6 and Action 7.  One of their first findings was that there is no natural hosting entity for the work force challenges intended to be addressed by Action 6 and Action 7.   
Based on this finding the Co-Chairs made three specific recommendations.  Recommendations 1 and 2 address Action 6. Recommendation 1 will be implemented by retaining a contractor to lead a collaborative effort to manage a third person professional assessment that will define and segment energy efficiency from other green economy jobs, establish skill standards and identify job classifications that will be referenced across the region.  Recommendation 2 will use the output of Recommendation 1 as the basis for the creation of a clearinghouse that will make the results and findings of the assessment and other information (skill standards, defined energy efficiency job classifications, recruitment and retention best practices and other key related information) available in the region.  

Recommendation 3 addresses Action 7 through the selection and support of a central coordinating body that will partner with other energy efficiency entities in the region to advise training and education institutions on energy efficiency skill standards and aid them in the development of needed curriculum to support the energy efficiency industry.

Additional details on these recommendations can be found in the attachment to this report.  The Co-Chairs have already secured commitments for 65 percent of the estimated $125,000 budget for these two Actions and have developed an aggressive schedule for 2009/2010.
